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Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that assure a 
high quality of living, and excellence in education. 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:                  07/27/2022 

TO: Robert J Mawson 

FROM: Scott Runzo FDC 

SUBJECT: June/July Monthly Report 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 
● Rescue and fire calls  
● 46 EMS calls 
● 2 Fire calls  

 
Fire/EMS activity: 
 

• We have had 3 seasonal EMTs (Emergency Medical Technician) from out of town and one local 
EMT working until the middle of September. They started about the second week in June. We 
also have had 1 temporary fill in. 

• We also have one full-time driver that is being funded by BBEDC. This position ends at the end 
of September.  

• We are now fully moved into the Harbor office. This has worked out very well with location and 
facilities. 

• The new 911 system should begin the installation process towards the middle to end of August. 
• The new Scott refill system should also be installed by the end of August. 
• The landfill fire challenged our resources and workforce, but over-all it was encouraging to see 

the Fire department volunteers and the community work so well together. 
• The landfill fire brought to our attention that soon we need to invest in a small attack pumper to 

replace the old unit at the downtown station. There are units out there that could fit our needs. 
• After the landfill fire Eng 1 our attack pumper broke down and is out of service. Have not got a 

timeframe yet on when it will be back in service. 
• We are scheduled to have an EMT-1 training starting this Fall. 
• Four individuals from the department will be attending the Rural Firefighting training hosted by 

the State Fire Office at the beginning of August. 
• The fire department will be having an open house sometime in September to try to recruit new 

people  
 

   


